
 

 

October 10, 2023 
 
Ms. Rosemarie Russo 
City of Commerce City 
Energy, Equity, and Environmental Division 
7887 East 60th Avenue 
Commerce City, CO  80022 
 
Re: Adams County Health Department Review of Tower Landfill Engineering Design and 

Operations Plan, Revision 1, August 24, 2023 
 
 
Dear Ms. Russo: 
 
Consistent with the Intergovernmental Agreement for Oversight Services at Republic Services Tower 
Landfill between the City of Commerce City and the Adams County Health Department (ACHD), ACHD 
has reviewed the Tower Landfill Engineering Design and Operations Plan, Revision 1 (the “EDOP Rev 
1”), dated August 24, 2023.  The EDOP Rev 1 was prepared for Republic Services by Weaver 
Consultants Group and was signed and sealed by a Colorado registered Professional Engineer.  The 
EDOP Rev 1 is currently out for public review through October 13, 2023. 
 
The EDOP Rev 1 was prepared to support Republic Services current request to annex land east of the 
existing facility and relocate the site entrance, including the entrance gate, scales, scale house, and 
liquid solidification basin in the newly annexed area.  The existing entrance “bowl” area would then 
be lined for use as a disposal cell and brought up to the surrounding grades with waste. 
 
ACHD specifically reviewed significant changes that were contained in the EDOP Rev 1, focusing on 
issues that would be of local concern.  To this end, ACHD concentrated the review on Appendix N 
(Waste Characterization Plan, Revision 3), Appendix O (Liquid Waste Solidification Plan, Modification 
No. 1), and Appendix U (Engineering Design and Operations Plan Training Plan).  Based on this 
review, ACHD has found no issues of concern with any significant changes made to EDOP Rev 1. 
 
Should you have any questions regarding this letter, I may be reached at 720-200-1481 or email at 
lbruskin@adcogov.org. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Larry Bruskin 
Larry Bruskin, P.E. 
 
ec: Keith Homersham, ACHD 
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